
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

Akureyri, October 6th, 2022 
 

 
 

Declaration of intent 
 

 
I hereby declare that the Municipality of Akureyri is willing to continue its support for the 
Sulur Vertical trail running event. The goal is to attract both domestic and international 
contestants to Akureyri. The municipality also supports that the event might become a part 
of a world running series as the organizers of Sulur Vertical are now preparing.  
 
The municipality officials have observed the Sulur Vertical event in recent years and have 
been impressed by the careful preparation and execution and the positive atmosphere in 
the town during the event 
 
We will continue to ensure that necessary streets and areas in the town will be closed and 
reserved for the event and restrooms, waste containers and other essential infrastructure 
will be in place. 
 
The municipality’s support will be more closely defined in an agreement between the 
parties.  
 
Contact person on behalf of the municipality will be Thorgnyr Dyrfjord, director of 
marketing, culture, and local business affairs. 
 
 
With best regards, 
 
Asthildur Sturludottir 
Mayor 
 
 


